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Thankyou for inviting meto commenton the discussionpaper“Where to Next?Inquiiy into
substanceabusein Australiancommunities“, releasedin September2001 by theformer
Houseof RepresentativesStandingCommitteeon Family andCommunityAffairs.

I believethatthepaperprovidesagoodoverviewofthefmdingsoftheformerCommittee
andindicatesthebreadth,diversity andcomplexityofissuessurroundingsubstancemisuse,
includingissuesrelatedto family relationships,healthcare,crime,violenceandlaw
enforcement,roadtraumaandworkplacesafetyandproductivity.

It is alsoevidentthat theformerCommitteeundertookwidespreadconsultationswith
organisations,groupsandindividualsall acrossAustralia,andtherichnessof feedbackthey
obtainedfrom thesediversesourcesis reflectedthroughoutthediscussionpaper. Of
particularinterestis thejuxtapositionof reportsfrom expertwitnessesandresearchers
alongsidereportsfrom serviceprovidersatthecoalfaceandpersonalaccountsof experiences
ofdrugrelatedharm.

However,sincethediscussionpaperwaspublished,moreinformationhasbecomeavailable.
Recently,for example,theAustralianInstituteof HealthandWelfarereleasedtheFirst
Resultsofthe2001NationalDrug StrategyHouseholdSurvey. TheHouseholdSurveysarea
valuablesourceof informationonpatternsandtrendsin drugusein Australiaaswell as
providinginsightinto attitudesandbehavioursin regardto druguse. I understandthatthe
Departmentof HealthandAgeinghasprovidedthenewCommitteewithcopiesofthereport.

Thereporton theFirst Resultsofthe2001 Surveyshowsthatthenumberof Australianswho
smoketobaccodaily hasdroppedoverthe lastthreeyearsto 19.5%ofthepopulationaged
14 yearsormore. This is oneofthe lowestratesofsmokingin thedevelopedworld. Over
thesameperiodtherewasa23%dropin theproportionofpeopleusing illicit drugssuchas
marijuana,heroin,amphetaminesandecstasy,atsometime in thelast 12 months.
Particularlyencouragingwasthedecreasein theproportionof teenagersusing thesedrugsin
theprevious12 months,from 38%in 1998 downto 28% in 2001.
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Encouragingthoughtheseresultsare,thereis no roomforcomplacency.Substancemisuse
continuesto takea substantialtoll on thehealthandwellbeingof ournation,particularlyon
ouryoungpeople. Thatis why therecentFederalBudgetmadeTacklingDrugsoneofits
priorities.

In thatBudgettheGovernmentreaffirmedits commitmentto theNationalIllicit Drug
Strategy,announcinganumberofnewinitiatives to helpstemthetideof druguse. These
includeanadditional$14million overfouryearsfor the CommunityPartnershipsInitiative;
$27.5million overfouryearsto developandintroduceretractableneedleandsyringe
technologyandan additional$1.2million fortheCrocFestivals.

Inrecentyearstherehasbeenarenewalof preventioneffort in drugpolicy, asevidencedby
the decisionby MinisterialCouncil on Drug Strategyin July 2001 to adopttheNationalDrug
StrategyPreventionAgenda.Theliteratureandevidenceindicatesthatinterventionin the
earlyyearsoflife canleadto areductionin substanceabuselaterin life, andthat an
investmentin theearlyyearscanleadto betterhealthandsocialoutcomesthattranslateintoa
reductionin disadvantage,delinquencyandcriminalbehaviour.

ThePreventionAgendais anopportunityto takeforwardnewpreventioninvestmentsasone
oftheprimaryinitiatives for futuredrugpolicy. Componentsoftheagendaareamonograph
regardingbestpracticeinpreventionofsubstancemisuseproblems,anaccompanying
nationalpolicy frameworkandaprogramofnationalaction. Theseinitiativesarecurrently
underdevelopmentandrequiretheestablishmentof newpartnerships,includingwith mental
healthandfamily andcommunityservices.

I notethattheInquiry into thesubstanceabusediscussionpaperis intendedastheoutccmeof
thefirst phaseoftheInquiry andthatthenextphasewasintendedto entailamorefocused
investigationofnationalprogramsandto makerecommendationsonstrategicapproachesto
substancemisuse.

I waspleasedto seetheenthusiasmandcommitmentofthenewCommitteeto takeup the
reinsoftheInquiry andprogresstheseissues.I look forwardto seeingthe outcomesofthe
nextphaseoftheInquiry andammorethanwilling to assistin anywayI canwith the
Committee’sworkoverthenextfewmonths.

Yourssincerely,

Trish Worth
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